CELAC and EU call for end of
U.S. blockade of Cuba

Brussels, July 17 (RHC)-- The foreign ministers of the European Union and the Community of Latin
American and Caribbean States (CELAC) called Tuesday for the end of the blockade imposed on Cuba
by the United States, since "it has caused undue humanitarian consequences for the Cuban people.”

"We reiterate our rejection of the application of those coercive measures of a unilateral nature with
extraterritorial effect,” the ministers said in the statement signed after a meeting in Brussels of the EU and
CELAC foreign officials.

The ministers also reaffirmed their rejection of the application of the extraterritorial provisions of the
Helms-Burton Act, approved by former U.S. President Bill Clinton, which states that any non-U.S.
company operating in Cuba may be subject to legal reprisals.

In this regard, representatives of the EU and CELAC stressed that the United Nations General Assembly
had adopted a resolution condemning this blockade, which was only opposed by the United States and
Israel.

"These measures are damaging the legitimate development of commercial ties between Cuba, the
European Union and other countries," concluded the EU and CELAC foreign ministers.
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